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SOTONSAFE – OFFICER/MEMBER UPDATE (5)

SUBMARINE VISIT

You may be aware of previous circulations to senior managers and Members concerning the obligation upon Southampton City Council (SCC) under the Radiation Emergency Preparedness and Public Information Regulations 2001 in development of the SotonSafe Nuclear Submarine (Z-Berth) Off-site Plan.  Following ongoing review of the Plan the Navy has confirmed that it intends to exercise its right to visit the port between Friday 12th and Tuesday 16th November 2010.

Meetings of the interagency SotonSafe Emergency Planning Group have taken place in order to ensure interagency preparedness in the highly unlikely event of an incident arising during the visit.  15 such visits have been made to the port between 1977 and 2008 without incident.   

As part of general preparedness for emergencies, a number of City Council and emergency service response staff at executive, head of service, technical and support levels have been identified, trained, exercised and briefed and therefore will have the necessary skills and training in advance of the visit.   

The council’s primary interest is, and remains, public safety.  

Whilst there is limited related risk, a public information leaflet has previously been distribution to all residential addresses within a 1.5km zone of the berth, which is situated adjacent to the QE2 Terminal, Eastern Docks.  This area primarily comprises the eastern docks of the port, Ocean Village, lower city centre together with small areas of Weston and Woolston and Hythe Village Centre adjacent to the foreshore.  

Medication and other resources have initially been pre-distributed to14 key locations and 24 hour contact arrangements have been agreed for the duration of the visit.  Various Naval personnel will be available on site throughout the visit, with full back up ability within 1 hour if required. 

These pre-distribution arrangements will for the second time include a total of 1 city school and 2 nurseries within the lower city and 1 school and a nursery within Hythe village centre which are immediately adjacent to the aforementioned zone.  The Heads of these sites are aware of their obligations.  Similar arrangements apply elsewhere within the UK.  The issue of such medication in an emergency would be at the personal direction of the relevant Director of Public Health, (SCC & NFDC). 

It is emphasised that such measures are precautionary and that residents, parents and children can continue to go about their normal business, unless directed otherwise.  No accident has ever arisen involving a British naval vessel where the issue of such medication has been required.  The likelihood of such an incident response being required is assessed as less than a 1 in 20,000 year risk. That said, SCC remains obligated to discharge its statutory function.

The Emergency Planning and Business Continuity Manager trusts the aforementioned is of reassurance given the likelihood of public interest and will enable you to respond to any queries from clients and residents.

For further information please do not hesitate to contact the SCC Emergency Planning Unit – 

Graham Wyeth x2089. 

Sandy Rudd x2064. 

Emergency Planning Officer –  10th November 2010

